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Kitsap 911 Board of Directors Meeting of

September 4, 2018
ATTENDING:

Board of Directors:
Ed Wolfe-Kitsap County Commissioner
Charlotte Garrido, Kitsap County Commissioner

Robert Gelder- Kitsap County Commissioner
Sheriff Gary Simpson- Kitsap County
Kol Medina- City of Bainbridge Island Mayor

Rob Putaansuu- City of Port Orchard Mayor

Greg Wheeler-City of Bremerton Mayor (Vice Chair)
Becky Erickson- City of Poulsbo Mayor
David Ellingson-Fire Commissioner (Chair)
Dusty Wiley-Fire Commissioner

Bob Muhleman- Fire Commissioner

Staff: 
Richard Kirton- Executive Director

Maria Jameson-Owens-Deputy Director

Steve Rogers-Financial Manager

Brandon Wecker-Technician Service Manager

Rachael Taylor- Human Resource Manager

Stephanie Browning- Administrative Specialist
Absent:
Leslie Daugs- City of Bremerton Council Member 

Richard Huddy-City of Bremerton Council Member 

Call to Order:  Chair David Ellingson called the meeting to order at 12:30 pm. 
Additional Agenda Items: None
Public Comment: None

Adoption of the minutes: Director Robert Gelder made a motion to adopt the minutes from June 20, 2018. Motion was seconded by Robert Putannsuu. Motion carried.
Adoption of 2019 Operating Budget
Executive Director Richard Kirton reported there have been no questions or comments since the presentation of the 2019 Operating Budget at the June Board of Directors meeting. He recommend the adoption of the 2019 Operating budget as presented.  There will be one other element of the Kitsap 911 budget presented at a later meeting. Once the technical plan is completed Mr. Kirton will bring forward the Technical Budget.  This plan goes out over the next ten years. 
Director Kol Medina made a motion to adopt the 2019 Operating budget as presented. Motion was seconded by Director Ed Wolfe. Motion passed.

Executive Committee Report
Director Kirton has been meeting regularly. Here are some highlighted items
*Approved various warrants, payrolls, and electronic fund transfers

*Ratified various contracts

*Adopted Resolution 2018-004 declaring certain property as surplus

*Reviewed proposed 2019 operating budget and provided feedback and direction to staff

*Discussed info paper RE Board membership and provided feedback to staff

*Discussed proposal to allocate 600k from equipment replacement reserve into the Technical Improvement Budget to fun ACOM radio console upgrades, recommended Board approval of budget amendment for same.

Critical Projects
ACOM Radio Console Upgrade- ACOM is the hardware and software the dispatcher use to communicate over the radio system. This lives between the dispatchers and the infrastructure. The equipment was originally slated to be replaced in the 2015/2016 budget but after discussions with the manufacturer Kitsap 911 opted to defer this to 2019/2020 and moved the allocated funds back into the equipment fund. Kitsap 911 almost made it to 2019 but there is a component in the system that allows the dispatch positions to communicate with each other and the radio infrastructure that are beginning to fail. The manufacture only has a limited replacement of them on hand and can no longer get from their supplier. Kitsap 911 needs to start the replacement process now and recommends the authorization of the transfer of 600K from the Equipment Replacement Reserve into the Technical Improvement Fund so the contract can be signed and project can begin before the end of the year. This is a critical component and if it does fail completely the dispatch center will not be able to communicate property over the radio system. There is a manufacturing lead-time on the equipment and need to get the process started as quickly as possible.
Director Dusty Wiley made a motion to approve the transfer of 600K from the Equipment Replacement Reserves into the Technical Improvement Fund for ACOM Radio Console Upgrade. Motion was seconded by Director Greg Wheeler.
Comments: Director Robert Gelder said in the summary is the 1.2 million specifically for technology? Mr. Kirton responded yes. 
Director Becky Erickson said her concern is dumping money at a system that needs to actually be upgraded and changed. Mr. Kirton responded this is a piece that lives between the dispatcher and infrastructure. The infrastructure is old technology that needs to be replaced and will be discussed in the Strategic Plan. This will replace the dispatch piece for the future regardless of what system we opt for, it will bring the technology into today and positions for the future. Motion Carried.
Uninterruptable Power Supply System (UPS)-Mr. Kirton is not requested action today on this issue but for informational purposes part of the technology budget for the 2019 Technical Budget is replacement of the UPS System. This equipment includes battery banks that were replaced last year, but the brain for the banks that make sure if we lose commercial power the systems stay operational while the generator comes up to speed needs to be replaced. This system was slated to be replaced a few years down the road but due to power issues earlier in the year this is being included in the 2019 Technical Budget proposal. Mr. Kirtons purpose for mentioning this today is some of our Board members are on the Department of Emergency Management (DEM ) Board and you may hear about this as a part of their budget at their next meeting. The total replacement is about 150K and 33% comes from DEMs Budget. Mr. Kirton has spoken with DEM Director and County Administrator about structuring payments, he also needs to sit down with new DEM Director and County Administrator on what needs to be repaired in the facility and when the repairs are scheduled so she has better situational awareness for the horizon for their budget.

Adoption of Resolution to Consider a Charter Amendment
Mr. Kirton stated the Ordinance requires the Board to adopt a resolution placing a charter amendment on the agenda and resolution 2018-005 does that.  If the resolution is adopted a charter amended would be placed on the agenda. Information regarding the charter change would be distributed out to the Board and Stakeholders. The vote would take place on the December 4th, 2018 meeting. Based on the feedback from the July meeting the current direction is to bring forth a charter amendment that allows more flexibility on who can service on the board and allow the board members to designate an alternate who can act on their behalf. If that concept were adopted then the bylaws would be amended allowing the alternates to serve on the Executive Committee. 
Director Bob Muhleman made a motion to approve Resolution 2018-005 Placing a Charter Amendment on the agenda of the December 4th, 2018 Board of Directors meeting. Motion was seconded by Director Ed Wolfe. Motion Carried.

ILA re Transfer and Administration of County Enhanced 911 Excise Taxes

This is an Interlocal Agreement for transfer and administration of County Enhanced 911 Excise Taxes. Mr. Kirton said even though Kitsap 911 is a Public Authority Kitsap County remains the taxing authority for telephone excises taxes. The Ordinance does designated the Enhanced 911 taxes as a dedicated funding source for Kitsap 911. Kitsap County Prosecutor’s Office has asked Kitsap 911 to adopting this Interlocal agreement that governs the transfer of funds and provides for any potential refund to come out of the Kitsap 911 fund. Mr. Kirton recommends adoption of this.
Director Robert Gelder made a motion to approve the ILA for Transfer and Administration of County Enhanced 911 Excise Taxes. Motion was seconded by Director Becky Erickson. Motion Passed.

Finance Report (Documents provided)
Finance Manager Steve Rogers reported both revenues and expenditures are trending favorably for the first seven months of the year. Mr. Rogers reviewed the updates to the financial presentations. Director Gelder asked for additional reports of balance sheet to provide the board with holistic view to include liabilities reserves etc. Mr. Roger will place something together that shows the fund balances.
Staffing Report
Human Resource Manger Rachael Taylor reported there are currently three vacant positions on the dispatch floor, however by the end of September there will be five vacant. One person will be retiring and another has accepted a position with Kitsap Transit. Currently five employees who were hired in August are in the training academy. A Law Enforcement Academy will take place in November, staff is currently in the process to determine who is ready for this academy. In August dispatcher Jamie Ward was promoted to the CAD Systems Engineer position, which makes the Technical Group fully staffed. A meeting is scheduled in September to make the 2019 hiring plan.
Project Report
*Digital Alerting Project- The goal of this project is to deploy a digital alerting system in all fire stations. Currently, the Stakeholder group has narrowed their choice down to two venders. A special meeting will take place with the Fire Chiefs to make a selection.
*Closest Unit Dispatch- This project will change the way fire units are recommended for call’s as they will be dispatched based on their GPS location instead of a set station order list. Staff is working with South Kitsap Fire and Rescue on a pilot project. South Kitsap Fire and Rescue will be kicking off in October. If things go well this will be rolled out to other agencies.
*ESINet-This project connects Kitsap 911 to the state IP based 911 call routing and 911 telephone network. The cutover is scheduled for midnight on Sept 24th. 

*Mobile Responder Project- This is a deployment of a mobile application for use by Fire and Law Enforcement Officials on their phones and tablets. The trial period has concluded and there were 38 devises involved with the trial. There is one outstanding issue being worked on with the vender to resolve. The next step will be to get a total devise count from all agencies so the costs can be formalized for all agencies.
*Address Corrections-This project is marked at risk because the address coordinator took another position. This was a temp position scheduled to go away at the end of the year and didn’t make since to hire someone and Kitsap 911 instead reallocated staff duties. Therefore, it may take a little more time to finish. The State piece of this is to enable geospacial 911 call routing has been delayed so this gives Kitsap 911 more time to meet the states deadline.
*Technical Plan-The original idea was to present the plan at the July or September meeting, however that did not take place. The plan will now be presented at the December 2018 meeting. The draft from the consultant was just received last week. The Board will be able to review the plan before the December meeting.

Additional Items/Good of the Order
None
The meeting was adjourned at 13:14 PM.

The next scheduled meeting of the Kitsap 911 Board of Directors is December 4, 2018 at 12:30 at Norm Dicks Governance Chambers.
Kitsap 911 Board of Directors
September 4, 2018
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